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FRCM THE SEIPTER

Dear Hart Family and Friends,

At the risk of being redundant, greetings from “sunny" MNaples,
Ttaly. We are once again in a period of intermediate maintenance
availability (IMAV) with USS VULCAN. This IMAV, along with a recent
visit fram an Engineering Mobile Training Team, will be of great
assistance in preparing our Engineering Department for an Operational
Propulsicn Plant Examination (OPPE) scheduled for late October. The
OPPE is the "Super Bowl" for engineers, so let's cheer them on.

We returned to MNaples on September 16th, after an extremely
enjoyable visit to C.avalaire, France (1-12 September). cavalaire is a
emall resort/fishing village situated between Toulon and Nice on the
French Coast. The local people were very pro-american and made the
entire crew feel welcame. Of course, it's difficult not to like this
Crev.

In late August, the Welfare and Recreation Committee sponsored a
pichic to commemorate the ship's birthday. The committee, Food Service
personnel, and innumerable volunteers made it an enjoyable and memorable
event.

Since my last writing, the following crew members have been
recognized for their contributions to the ship:

SM1 Nelson Petty Officer of the Month (July 86)
0SSN Beard Sailor of the Month (July B86)

082 Willis Petty Officer of the Month (August 86)
SHSN King Sailor of the Month (August 86)

Four of our crewmembers took one of the most significant steps of
their naval career on September l6th. Congratulations to YNC Macy, EWC
Fobinson, AEC Harris and MAC Hale.

We are all looking forward to your continued support, so KEEP
WRITINGL!!

5i rel},

Louis A. Wick
Commanding Officer



WARDROCOM

Greetings from your ambassadors in the Med. Your HARTMEN are
bravely carrying on the cause of maintaining outstanding relatiens with
our NATO allies. All of us have unselfishly given of our time and
efforts being forced to bear the burden of consumption of pounds of
local culinary delights, expensive beverages, and enduring hours of
socializing with many pleasant people. It is a difficult and thankless
task, but we endure our tribulations with pride and are determined to
set the example for others to follow.

If there's a dry eye in the house...please read on. We did, in
fact, recently complete a very successful and enjoyable two weeks in
Cavalaire, France. We were invited to numerous social events as guests
of the mayor and met numerous warm and friendly people. We returned
their kindness by hosting a reception on board HART for 40 townspeople.
This occasion marked the first time wine had been served on HART and our
guests were proud to share in such a milestone along with a wonderful
array of foods prepared by our own supply department. As usual the HART
crew made a lasting favorable impression and our faces appeared more
than once in the local newspapers.

Liberty on the Riviera was great. Not only was Cavalaire full of
things to do, but many visited the nearby towns of San Tropez and Toulan
and found them equally enjoyable. The countryside is truly spectacular
and every turn offers yet another breathtaking view.

While in Cavalaire we challenged the city basketball team, who has
played together since childhcod, and won a "heart attack" victory as
Charlie "Fat Man" Ellis sunk an 18 footer at the buzzer to clinch the
victory 54-53. What a gamel!l!l

A “"Harty Welcome Aboard" is extended to Ensign Ed Hopkins and his
wife Elizabeth as new members of the wardroom. EJd will be relieving
Sean as Auxiliaries Officer., The rest of us go merrily onward. The
Captain and XO have been busy at the local discos. Ollie, Glen, and Jim
were seen at numerous local taverns screaming "reeb me" to the utter
confusion of their French waiters. No one saw Pat, Tim, or Bill while
we were in Cavalaire and Larry and Fred were last seen doing snake
imitations at a local bar. Rumour has it that Arch and Brian slept for
two weeks while Van was most often seen putting up with Harry as a
tennis doubles partner and chasing Willie and Gary down a waterslide
next to our Admin Hotel room. Steve Newman was ostracized for "gaffing
off" a beautiful young French girl. Steve Sleem was last seen with a
catcher's mit looking for sun rays.

wWe all miss our loved ones and friends dearly and are happy that
we are winding up our time away and will soon be with you once again.
Next stop Naples, Italy...Chow!!






CPO MESS

Four new faces have been noticed about the CPO Mess, but it's
nothing to be alarmed about. ¥YNC Macy, EWC Robinson, AEC Harris and MAC
Hale survived their initiation and are now familiarizing themselves with
the facilities. Our gratitude goes out to BICS(SW) Price and his
initiation committee for a well organized and memorable initiation.

We have lost three members since our last writing. MSC Magante
retired, MMC(SW) Olsen was commissioned as a Chief Warrant Officer, and
BMC (SW) McDonald was transferred to Maval Weapons Station, Yorktown,
Virginia. We wish them all well on their future ventures.

XN DEPARTMENT

Hello again from XN Department. Since you last heard from us, MMC
Olsen became Chief Warrant Officer Olsen and we wish him fair winds and
following seas. Also, QMSR Galloway rejoined us after his tour as a mess
cook. Welcome back!

We would like to extend a "Harty" congratulations to our newest
chief petty officers, John Macy and Tom Hale. It seems they weathered
the chief's initiation with just a few minor scratches, mostly to their

egos.

In Navigation our (M's Don Pearson, Archie Parks, Gregg Hosler,
John Lewis, Bob Charles, and Joe {Galloway continue to prove their
proficiency at getting us where we're supposed to be on time...with the
possible exception of John who had a little trouble navigating his way
over some shrubbery in Cavalaire, France and ended up with a cast on his
ankle. But relax folks, you can really count on the (QM's to safely
navigate us home to Norfolk real soon!!

In the Admin world, J.R. Derrow, Doug Young, John Macy, and Joe
Tyler are still keeping a couple of steps ahead of the paperwork
mountain. Don't worry, it won't collapse on them. We'd also like to
extend our congratulations to Doug and his wife, Lisa on the birth of
their son, Andrew on 24 June B6.

Steve "Trust Me" Garcia keeps 'em coming back for more as usual.
our docs, David Diemand, Lucky Morales, and David Prosek continue to
keep us healthy and give our "ouches" a little "TLC". Congratulations
to Doc Diemand on his reenlistment 2 September 86.

So long now folks. Remember, you are all in our thoughts and
prayers. GSee ya real scon!!
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SUPPLY DEPARTMENT

Since our last familygram, the men of the Supply Department have
been hard at work feverishly providing support to the ship. The port
visit in Cavalaire, France was a welcome change from the polluted waters
of Naples.

8-1 Division

The quys in S-1 Division have earned a couple of impressive
"attaboys" since our last report. In July, as a result of their
efforts, the ship was recognized by the Mediterranean Supply Boss as the
"Superstar of the Month.®” ‘This recognition is a result of their timely
research and reporting of on-hand spares to fill the emergency
requirements of other Sixth Fleet ships.  Additionally, the supply
portion of the aviation corrosion inspection was successfully completed
with an adjective grade of “outstanding.”

S5-2 Division

-2 Division continues to produce high gquality meals despite the
skimpy $3.91 per day allowance for each crewmember. Pizza, tenderloin,
and of course, "the sliders” are always real crowd pleasers. The spread
at the Carney Park Picnic and the Flight Deck picnic made for an
enjoyable time for all hands. While in Cavalaire, a reception for the
mayor and 40 civic officials was beld on board HART. MSC Lozano, MSL
Gines, and MSSN Wells did a superb job in preparing the fantastic
hord'ouevres. The ®"Blues Brothers™, FA Cruinkshank and SKSN Rambo,
became experts in the art of pouring champagne and their efforts also
contributed to the success of the evening.

5-3 Division

5-3 Division has been doing a super job taking care of the crew's
basic needs. The well-stocked store, clean clothes, and "stylish"
military haircuts all make for a happy crew. Some of the guys have
messages to pass along:

SH3 Ayers — Hi Mom and Dad, See ya soonl!

SH2 Flores sends his love to his wife and children, Jeff and
Theresa.

SH1 Hill wishes to send his love to his wife, Susan and children,
Jennifer and Joshua. He misses you all.

S—4 Divisicn

5-4 Division has been plagued with computer problems, forcing them
to revert to the manual system of processing payrolls and allotments.
DK2 Cook got worried recently when he thought be'd have to take a helo
ride and be hoisted down to the deck of a moving ship. Luckily for DK2,
the money was passed to the ship over the wire.



The entire department wishes to send our love to all of our
Families. We hope the schedule puts us back in Norfolk on time. Thanks
for the letters, packages and all of your support.

OPERATIONS DEPARTMENT

OL/0W Division

A big bonjour from the zany bunch up in CIC!

Since you last heard from us, we have been up to our scope tops
with new and exciting adventures. gnce we pulled up stakes from
breathtaking Naples, Italy, those 0S's and EW's zipped right into the
groove of steaming again. OSSN Foster was heard saying, "It's macvelous
to be underway, simply marvelous!"

Upon departing Maples the good ol' bunch helped steam our way
through the central Med over to the coast of Egypt.

On we went ko participate in a Jjoint U.S.-Egyptian exercise
called, SEAWIND. Our EW's shined through, evaluating ships and aircraft
giving us that leading edge in the warfare scenarics. EWZ Conley smiled
and said, "Go ahead, make my day!"

The boys were like sad puppy dogs upon hearing that our port visit
to Haifa, Israel was cancelled, but we socon cheered up when we heard
that we were going to Cavalaire, France instead!! The bunch was all
abuzz trying to learn French phrases like, "eat", "How much?™, and
"Whnere's the beach?" '

Upon arrival France, OL Division served as outstanding ambassadors
of goodwill. The guys taught a group from England all about softball,
who in turn taught us all about cricket. Much fun was had by all as we
celebrated with a fine vintage of Sangria. Yuml!!l

Seeing how much everyone was enjoying the port, our division
officer, Ensign Willie Metts asked, "Do you like it?" "Yean!" OSSN
Keller, OSSN Foster and OSSN Beard all comented on how much they
enjoyed the generous libery policy while in Cavalaire. This gave the
crew plenty of time to see the sights and make new friends from
different places. If you looked close you could find 033 Castro playing
his saxophone under the streetlights and in the Eden Bar in Cavalaire.

As much as we hated to, it was time to say goodbye not only to
Cavalaire, but to scme of the team. EWl "Johnny" Williamson left for
his new command, Lowry Air Force Base in Colorado Springs, Colorado.
And EW3 David Meloy checked out to check into EW "C" School in
Pensacola, Florida. We will miss you both. With their departure, we
welcomed our new arrival, EW3 Mike Brandon £rom WNewberry, South
Carclina. SAARAAARAALUTE! Speaking of welcoming., 0SC "Big Roy" Crow
is welcoming EWL/EWC "Jack" Robinson with open arms as Jack moves on up
into the ol' fraternity of chiefs. Three cheers!!! Aand lest we forget,
a fond farewell to 082 Cecil D. Willis as the "little one" moves on to
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his new command at CINCLANTFLT in MNorfolk. "Knock 'em off their feet,
el

Until next time, "See ya later folks. Keep those letters coming.
Chow! 1"

+..and from the communication and signal gangs.

Happiness and good cheer from the sparks and scivie wavers as we
slowly and positively become shorter and shorter on this "I.O. cruise."
We had an absolutely wonderful time in Cavalaire, France and with the
exception of missing you all severely, we were sorry to leave such nice
people. Many friends have been made and some will be good pen pals in
the Ffuture. With that we will depart this scene and the next time you
hear from us will be face to face. Good health and God bless. We love
you all wery much.

OF Division

Greetings once again from lovely (HA HA) Waples, Italy. Yes as
you all know by now our trip to Israel was unfortunately cancelled, but
rest assured we managed to get owver that painful loss in Cavalaire,
France. Things are still going well for the "ET GANG." We are always
on the scene for all electronic casualties, and the chief ensures
there's always something to do to occupy our time.

We welcome aboard ET3 Richard Simmons. Richard arrived shortly
after our last familygram and is already a firm member of the shop.
Greetings will also be in order for ET3 Hines who is due to arrive next
weelk.

Mike joined Chief on the soccer field for the first time in
Cavalaire and had an impressive first game. Okay, so we lost 8 to 1.
We still had a good time.

Congratulations to John Stupegia who has fully regained the full
use of his leg. Hey John, "Where's your cane?"

Jeff Byrd, Bob Gipe, Bob Main and Dave Hubbard all send their love
to their wives. BAndy and Chief send "Hey Baby..... "

Time goes by and home is drawing ever closer. Know you are on our
minds and in our hearts constantly. This life is sometimes difficult
both for us and you, but the job is necessary and the homecomings are
n L1
great!

So here's to our homecoming. All our love, Mike, Jeff, Andy,
Owen, Bob Gipe, Dave, Rich, Bob Main, John, and the Chief.






AIR DEPARTMENT

The Air Department has continued to live up to its reputation as
one of the best. Although the at-sea time has been limited, Det Four has
performed its mission admirably. The maintenance crew, led by AMCS
Lacson and brand "spanking" new Chief Harris, comtinued their ummatched
record of maintaining the aircraft in its fully mission capable status.
The work done by AT2 ®"Magic" Moran, AMH2 McFarland, ADZ 0'Neill and the
rest has been nothing less than fantastic. The only time these guys
complained was when Lieutenant Ives begged them to take a break. AZ3
puckett and AX2 Autry were quoted as saying, "give us an hour of sleep
and one meal, then let us work the rest of the day." There was no
stopping them.

puring our arduous stay in Cavalaire, France, numerous townspeople
came aboard to tour the ship. But what did they really want to see?
The helo, of course. Lieutenant Attaway, Lieutenant Collins, and AW2
Priestley led many of these tours to the ship's hotspot and the big
highlight of sitting in the aircraft. We should've sold tickets.
Lieutenant Ives, Lieutenant O'keefe, and AWZ2 Johnson deserve a heroic
mention for taking around a group of 40 French school children or "crazed
little mongrels”™ as Lieutenant Ives put it.

The Air Department has ncw retired from the tour business and
returned for another exciting (?) stay in Naples. The "Gus Brothers",
AMH? Gobel and AE2 Sabatini can't wait to start driving with the
maniacal Italians again. They say it's good practice for the Jersey
Turnpike. The rest of the guys can't wait to, you guessed it, get back
to work.

That's about it for now, except to extend congrats to AD3 "pat"
patterson on being advanced, Lieutenant "Elwood" O'keefe for being
frocked, and to Chief "Harry" Harris for putting on the well deserved
khaki of a navy chief. These guys are typical of the Det's attitude of
going for the gold. Take care; we'll see you in November and remember
our motto, "Hit hard, hit quick, hit often.”

WEAPOHS DEPARIMENT

1st Division

Greetings fram the men in First Division. We hope all loved ones
are fine and patiently awaiting for the big day in November when we'll
all be reunited once again. We have been fairly rosy since our last
familygram. We ocompleted our initial intermediate maintenance
availability in Naples, Italy on August 19th. The HART then
participated in SEAWIND ‘86, a very successful exercise with the
Egyptian Navy. As you know, our Haifa, Israel port visit was cancelled.
However, we steamed into Cavalaire, France and spent 12 beautiful days
enjoying French culture. The town was very receptive and the weather
was great. We are now in Naples, Italy undergoing a second intermediate
maintenance availability with USS VULCAN.



First Division recently said "goodbye" to BMC McDonald and BM3
Ward. BMC McDonald is on his way to Yorktown to assume the duties as a
tugmaster and BM3 Ward has returned to Wew York to seek civilian
employment. Boatswain's Mates are wvery busy preparing the ship for
arrival Norfolk in early November.

That's all for now. Take care and we'll see you in November,

2nd Division

Greetings from Second Division. Having survived our month long
port wisit in Naples, Italy, during which we last wrote, the men of
Second Division have been wvery busy maintaining the operability of the
5"/54 gun mount, the MK 68 gun fire control system and the CIWS. Many
long hours were spent both in port and at sea to ensure that HART could
stand strong against any adversary that might happen our way.

After campleting Exercise SEAWIND with the Egyptian Navy we
enjoyed an excellent port wvisit to Cavalaire, France. Though we
accomplished much work during our 0630-1200 working hours, we used this
port to catch up on rest and to experience a bit of the French
lifestyle.

Currently, we are again pierside in Naples, Italy undergoing an
intermediate maintenance availability and making preparations for our
next at-sea period. We would like to extend a special congratulations
to GMG2 Knaust and his wife, Lisa on the birth of their twin girls.
Another welcomed addition to Second Division was the arrival of @Gl
Szelag. A warm "welcome aboard" goes to the Szelag family. a1l of
Second Division extends deepest sympathy to FCC Shepherd and family for
the recent loss of a loved cne. The division is also about to bid
farewell to FC3 Velez as he is scheduled to leave us before our return
home. His contributions to the division will be sorely missed.

As Second Division officer, I (Ensign Hamlet) would like to send a
special "thankyou™ to all of the families and loved ones of Second
Division personnel for the support you provide through cards and
letters. When the days are long and the going is rough, it is thoughts
of you and your letters that enable us to work with an unending supply
of energy. Performance of Second Division personnel has been nothing
less than admirable throughout the entire cruise. You can be very proud
of each and every one of them and the duties they perform; I certainly
am.

Until our return we will leave you with a few lines:
FC3 Velez (Odie): Hello to all.
FC2 Howell (Sluggo): See you at Christmas.

FC3 Mikolaitis (Stay .Puff): Happy anniversary and birthday,
Louise. See you soon. I love you.
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all be reunited once again. We have been fairly rosy since our last
familygram. We campleted our initial intermediate maintenance
availability in WNaples, Italy on August 13th. The HART then
participated in SEAWIND 'B6, a very successful exercise with the
Egyptian Navy. As you know, our Haifa, Israel port visit was cancelled.
However, we steamed into Cavalaire, France and spent 12 beautiful days
enjoying French culture. The town was very receptive and the weather
was great. We are now in Naples, Italy undergoing a second intermediate
maintenance availability with USS VULCAN.



First Division recently said "goodbye" to BMC McDonald and BM3
Ward. BMC McDonald is on his way to Yorktown to assume the duties as a
tugmaster and BM3 Ward has returned to HNew York to seek civilian

employment. Boatswain's Mates are very busy preparing the ship for
arrival Worfolk in early November.
That's all for now. Take care and we'll see you in November.

2nd Division

Greetings from Second Division. Having survived our month long
port visit in Naples, Italy, during which we last wrote, the men of
Second Division have been wery busy maintaining the operability of the
5"/54 gun mount, the MK 68 qun fire control system and the CIWS. Many
long hours were spent both in port and at sea to ensure that HART could
stand strong against any adversary that might happen our way.

After completing Exercise SEMWIND with the Egyptian Navy we
enjoyed an excellent port wvisit to Cavalaire, France, Though we
accamplished much work during our 0630-1200 working hours, we used this
port to catch up on rest and to experience a bit of the French
lifestyle.

Currently, we are again pierside in Naples, Italy undergoing an
intermediate maintenance availability and making preparations for our
next at-sea period. We would like to extend a special congratulations
to GMG2 EKnaust and his wife, Lisa on the birth of their twin girls.
another welcomed addition to Second Division was the arrival of GMGL
Szelag. A warm "welcome aboard" goes to the Szelag family. All of
Second Division extends deepest sympathy to FOC Shepherd and family for
the recent loss of a loved one. The division is also about to bid
farewell to FC3 Velez as he is scheduled to leave us before our return
home. His contributions to the division will be sorely missed.

As Second Division officer, I (Ensign Hamlet) would like to send a
special "thankyou" to all of the families and loved ones of Second
Division personnel for the support you prcwide through cards and
letters. When the days are long and the going is rough, it is thoughts
of you and your letters that enable us to work with an unending supply
of energy. Performance of Second Division personnel has been nothing

less than admirable throughout the entire cruise. You can be very proud
of each and every one of them and the duties they perform; I certainly
an.

Until our return we will leave you with a few lines:

FC3 Velez (Odie): Hello to all.

FC2 Howell (Sluggo): See you at Christmas.

FC3 Mikolaitis (Stay -Puff}: Happy anniversary and birthday,
Louise. See you goon. I love you.



FC2 Meihart (Pusscakes): Sends his love to Stephanie, Michael and
the rest of the families.

FC2 Adams (Shadow): I am thinking of you often. Hope to see you
soan.

FC3 Crowley (Gip): Sends a wvery happy birthday to his wife,
Terry whom he misses and loves very much.

FCl Rush: Hi Hon. Love you and miss you! How's Krysten Marie?

GME3 Corderc (Coffee Bean): Hi Honey! I miss you a lot. B5See you
soon. Te amo mucho! Hi to my family in Puerto Rico.

@Gl Ocean: Hello to my kids, Quincy, Deshon, and Quentin.
FC3/@G3 Tuminello (Wildman): Hi folks. I'm in Italy again!
FCl Pillow (0ld Yeller): Says hello and love to all his family.

FOX DIVISION

It hasn't been long since our last correspondence but we have
still been busy over here in the Med. We finished our month long stay
in Waples and then went off to work with the Egyptian Wavy for some
operations off Alexandria. Although our port visit to Haifa was
cancelled, its substitute, Cavalaire, France, turned out to be our best
port so far in the cruise. Many of us were welcomed into the families
of residents and visitors in the southern PFrench town., Tours of the
HART turned out to be in high demand also and a few of us spent many
hours acting as guides. We have welcomed a few more shipmates into the
division also. They are: STG2 Selby, GMI2 Horeth, STG2 Mullenix, STG3
Bauer, S5TG3 Lane, STG3 Dzikowicz, and STGSA Moss. We have returned to
Naples for another maintenance period. The cruise is slowly coming to a
close and we will scon be back in Norfolk. We send all our love.

Love Notes

STGSN Findlay to Andrea: I love you and miss you very much. TI'll
be home and in your arms scon. Love, your husband, Michael (EYP).

STGSN Resling: To my family and friends. 1 love you all and miss
you. HNot a lot of time left. I'11l be home soon. Am looking forward to
seeing you all. Love, Jeff.

STG3 Roderick: To my family and friends. I love you all so
please take care of yourselves because I'll be home soon. Love, Terry.

STG3 Hemphill: WNov. 12th the DAY! See you all soon. Love ya,
Ron.

STG3 Walker: All I want for Christmas is my two front teeth! See
"ya'll" soon. Love, Daron.



STG3 Wangley: To Domnna and my family. Our time to be together
again is drawing near. I can't wait to be home with you. Take care and
I lowve you very much! Love, Chuck.

STG3 Brown: To Shelia. 1It's almost over. I can hardly wait to
be with you again. Am missing you like crazy. Love, Darryl.

STG3 Gleaves: To Val and my family. At last, the time of my
return draws closer. I send my lowe and smiles! Be home socon. Love,
Midnight.

STG3 Cowboy: Hi Indi. I just can't wait to get back and squeeze
the charmin. See you scon. Love, Cary.

STG3 Dzikowicz: Gloria. Time grows short. Soon we will be
together again. Take care. Love, Harvey {(2ig-Zag).

STG3 Bauer: Get the hideaway bed ready because I'm coming home
to the nest. Love, Andy.

9TG3 Zimmerman: Hi everyone. Be home in two short months, for
good! Lowve, Jim.

STG2 Raffensperger: Get well Dad. Lowve you Lisa. See you soon.
Love, Brian.

5TG2 Mullenix: Dianna and Tiffany. It seems as if it was only
yesterday when I was home and tomorrow is another year. But before we
know it, we will be together again. Love you both. Jeff.

STG2 Jones: Bernedette. I'm counting the days to be reunited!
Love, Dennis.

STGl Billings: The time away is drawing short. I miss you all.
Love, Dave.

STGlL Feliciano: To Pauline. I'm almost home and almost out., I
love you! Love, Daniel.

TMl Wildes: There's no place like home.

™3 Ward: To my family. I'll see you soon. The journey is
almost over. I need some tender loving care. Love, Gary.

GMI'2 Horeth: Delia, John-n-Nicky. Love you-n—miss you. Hang in
there and it won't be long. Love, Dale/Daddy.



FCZ Weihart (Pusscakes): Sends his love to Stephanie, Michael and
the rest of the families.

FC2 Adams (Shadow): I am thinking of you often. Hope to see you
socn.

FC3 Crowley (Gip): Sends a wvery happy birthday to his wife,
Terry whom he misses and loves very much.

FCLl Rush: Hi Hon. Love you and miss youl! How's Krysten Marie?

GMG3 Corderc (Coffee Bean): Hi Honey! I miss you a lot. See you
soon. Te amo mucho! Hi to my family in Puerto Rico.

GMGL Ocean: Hello to my kids, Quincy, Deshon, and Quentin.
FC3/GMG3 Tuminello (Wildman): Hi folks. I'm in Italy again!
FCl Pillow (0ld Yeller): Says hello and love to all his family.

FOX DIVISION

It hasn't been long since our last correspondence but we have
still been busy over here in the Med. We finished our month long stay
in Waples and then went off to work with the Egyptian Wavy for some
operations off  Alexandria. Although our port visit to Haifa was
cancelled, its substitute, Cavalaire, France, turned out to be our best
port so far in the cruise. Many of us were welcomed into the families
of residents and visitors in the southern Prench town. Tours of the
HART turned out to be in high demand also and a few of us spent many
hours acting as guides. We have welcomed a few more shipmates into the
division also. They are: §IG2 Selby, GMI'2 Horeth, STG2 Mullenix, STG3
Bauer, S5TG3 Lane, STG3 Dzikowicz, and STGSA Moss. We have returned to
Naples for another maintenance period. The cruise is slowly coming to a
close and we will soon be back in Norfolk. We send all our love.

Love Notes

STGSN Findlay to Andrea: I love you and miss you very much. TI'll
be home and in your arms soon. Love, your husband, Michael (EYP).

STGSN Resling: To my family and friends. I love you all and miss
you. HNot a lot of time left. I'1l be home soon. Am looking forward to
seeing you all. Love, Jeff.

STE3 Roderick: To my family and friends. I love you all so
please take care of yourselves because I'll be home soon. Love, Terry.

STG3 Hemphill: WNov. 12th the DAY! See you all soon. Love ya,
Ron.

STE3 Walker: All I want for Christmas is my two front teethl See
"va'll" soon. Love, Daron.



STG3 Wangley: To Donna and my family. Our time to be together
again is drawing near. I can't wait to be home with you. Take care and
I lowve you very much! Love, Chuck.

STG3 Brown: To Shelia. It's almost over. I can hardly wait to
be with you again. Am missing you like crazy. ILove, Darryl.

STG2 Gleaves: To Val and my family. At last, the time of my
return draws closer. I send my love and smiles! Be home soon. Love,
Midnight.

STG3 Cowboy: Hi Indi. I just can't wait to get back and squeeze
the charmin. See you soon. Lowve, Cary.

STG3 Dzikowicz: (Gloria. Time grows short. Soon we will be
together again. Take care. Love, Harvey (Zig-Zag).

S5TG3 Bauer: Get the hideaway bed ready because I'm caming home
to the nest. Love, Andy.

STG3 Zimmerman: Hi everyone. Be home in two short months, for
good! Tove, Jim.

STG2 Raffensperger: Get well Dad. Love you Lisa. See you soon.
Love, Brian.

STGZ Mullenix: Dianna and Tiffany. It seems as if it was only
yesterday when I was home and tomorrow is another year. But before we
know it, we will be together again. Love you both. Jeff.

STG2Z Jones: Bernedette, I'm counting the days to be reunited!
Love, Dennis.

STGL Billings: The time away is drawing short. I miss you all.
IDVE; DavE'l

STGl Feliciano: To Pauline. I'm almost home and almost out. I
love you! Love, Daniel.

Tl Wildes: There's no place like hame.

™3 Ward: To my family. I'll see you soon. The Jjourney is
almost over. I need some tender loving care. Love, Gary.

GMI'Z Horeth: Delia, John-n-Wicky. Love you-n-miss you. Hang in
there and it won't be long. Love, Dale/Daddy.






ENGINEERTNG DEPARTHMENT

R Divisicn

Repair Division continues to remain busy making shipboard repairs,
raining for damage control, and making preps Efor the upcoming OPPE.
[he time is passing quickly because we stay busy, but still not gquick
enough — we are ready for home.

R Division continues to grow both in gquantity and quality! The
workshop welcomes three newcomers to the division: HIFA Daniel Frank
from Downington, PA; HTFN Darrin Bell from Craig, Colorado; and GMG3 Pat
Inlow, who has transferred from 2nd Division. R Division has already
noticed a big difference in its work accomplishment. Welcome Aboard.

Congratulations is due to the division for their excellent
performance in July and August. The entire division received a letter
of appreciation from the commanding officer for their efforts.

The division definitely enjoyed the recent port call in France,
but is not particularly ready for another stay in Naples. Just can't
wait For the port call in Morfolk.

Saome notes for ouwr families:

HTZ Holliday sends his love to all of his family back home, and he
is hoping to see them all waiting for him on the pier when we pull in.
"How beautiful that day will bel"

MR3 Sweet sends his love to all the family! And remember, bro's,
keep the Molsens Cold.

HTFM Frank sends his love Lo all his family and friends in
Colorado.

HTZ2 Harrison: To my wife, Shirley — Hi, Honey! Miss you! See
YOu Socon. Are you ready to ride, Babe?

HTZ McIntyre: To Lisa E. — Miss you 14311!1!
HTFA Frank sends his love to all his family back home. Miss youl
HTFN Anderson: Hi, guys. Miss you alll

HT3 King: Happy birthday, Sean, Jackie, and Julie. Thanks a lot
everyone — your love and support are more precious than gold.

HT1l Davis: Hello, Mrs. Davis. 1 miss and love you. Hope you had
a nice birthday. You boys be good. Love yah!

HTFN Wilson: Thanks for all of your support. See ya soon.



HTZ Gilbert: Things just don't seem to be what they are! Love
you all. Keep me in mind, Cathy!!

HT3 Lewis: Miss you all. Send money!l

HTFN Conyers: To my family I send you my love, and my

appreciation for giving me strength to endure. To Andrea — EKnow I miss
and love you. Let's try for August '87 in L.A. To the guys at Wayne's
house —— stay cool, Bros! See ya at Christmas.

GMG3 Inlow: To all my family. I'm enjoying my new company and
surroundings. I'1l be departing the Tommy Chuck and going to Tampa,
Florida after returning to Norfolk.

SEE YOU S00MIt!

B and M Division

Hello again from M and B!

Well the light at the end of the tunnel is in sight and though the
days are passing slowly, we're locking more and more forward to that
moment when we'll be with you all once again.

We're pleased to extend a Harty welcome to FR Simpson. We are
also sad to say farewell to MM1 Kust, who has been with us for five
years, and congratulations are in order for MMFN George Washington, who
is expected to be advanced to petty officer third class in October.

At the beginning of this month, we visited the town of Cavalaire,
France. We spent an enjoyable 12 days there and made more than a few
friends. After that it was back to Waples, Italy in preparation for yet
another major inspection.

¥Your letters and packages have eased our longings to see vyou
again, but they are merely a substitute during our time of absence from
you all. During times of guiet and rest they give us that time together
that we do not have. They bring us smiles and ease the worry of not
knowing how things might be at home at that very minute., You should all
know that they are very much appreciated and our love and thanks are
extended from our hearts.

It is time to close out now so we all say AU REVOIR!!! We love
voullll

Love Notes

To Mom, Laura, Scott and Rick. See you Thanksgiving!l!!! Towve,
Jeff!



Hi everybody!!! I wanna go homel!! Don Jones!

To my family. Looking forward to seeing you soon! Bob Theiss!
To my Mom. Take care. I'll be home Christmas. Love, Brad.

To my wife. I love you. Will be with you soon! D.A. Irby!

To my dear, sweet Pamela. See you soon and take care. Love
always, Jason Good!

Marilyn, Megan, Amber. Love you much and miss you. Mom, Dad —
see you XMAS. Love, Bill.

Take care Mom, Dad, Grandma & pa and Lil sis Charlie. Happy
birthday, Misty, Lisa! Love, Jerryl!

Love ya Jaleyne & kids. Be home soon. Brian
Love you Staci & JR, Mom, Dad, Tim, Chip! Home soon. Mark.

I love you Kim! I need and care for you so much! Smile my Love;
time is short! Love, SDRIII.

Hi Baby Sis, sweet darlin, Sean!! Great pictures! Hi Cille! And
you other turkeys!ll

Be careful Cakes on your trip to Norfolk in November. Love you
and the kids. Hame soon. J.W.

I love you, Betty! Hi, Mike and Shon. I will be home soon!
Love, Andy!

1 love you, Mommy, Leila, Allen. See you all soon. Daddy!l
I love you Louie. Take care. Richard.

Gitte and Christopher. All my love and miss you much. Tom.
Hey Paula! You gussing or what?

Millie. Love you and missing you. John.

Mom and Dad. ‘Three hundred and sixty-five days to go. Then
homeward bound!!! Love, Mark.

G. Washington. Hello Jessie, Bryan and the rest of my family.
Hame soon. Take care. Love, Bo.



Mom and Dad. Take Care! Robin don't worry. George will be fine.
Love you all! Tim.

Jo Anne. Happy birthday and anniversary. Love, Lou.

Whatfs up, Cheeselll
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